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Council Chair:  Phillip A. Doremus     Deacon Chair:  Nathalie Taranto 

 

Sexton:  Sara Scoran    Secretary:  Laura Tulley  

 

Phone  203-261-2527                      Website www.eastonchurch.org        Email  CChurchEaston@gmail.com 

Meditations from the Pastor 
 

“And let us consider how to provoke one another to love and good deeds, not 
neglecting to meet together, as is the habit of some, but encouraging one      

another, and all the more as you see the Day approaching.” 
Hebrews 10: 24-25 

 
       This October we will be talking about the importance of community to the 

spiritual well being of any individual. A healthy sense of community can build 

someone up: teaching the value and healing power of love and companionship. 

And an unhealthy sense of community ends up with the feeling of being        

controlled, overwhelmed, and isolated. Biblically speaking, God saw the value of 

community and urged his followers to seek community together. Much of Paul’s 

letters deal with how to create that healthy life, giving community that would 

spark each person to be the best version of who God created them to be.  

       That community welcomes all people, embraces differences and finds               

commonalities, practices forgiveness and new beginnings, and encourages one 

another each and every day. This ideal community gives people help in their 

times of need and cares for those who are in need of care. With that idea, we 

will be doing our next sermon series on the importance community and         

communication and how communication makes or breaks that sense of        

community. We will be doing a series of different activities this  October.  

       We will be having two baptisms where we promise to love, support, and 

welcome these children into the church community. It is very important that as 

many of us plan to attend as possible. We will be baptizing Marj Klar’s grandson 

Luke Senter on October 6th and we will be welcoming a new family to Easton by 

baptizing their daughter Riley Krasko on October 27th. This is the perfect       

opportunity for us to be the community of Christ welcoming, loving, and          

embracing. We will also be doing our project sunshine activity on October 13th 

as part of worship where we will be assembling activity backpacks for children in 

hospitals. We urge all people to come and participate in all of these activities. 

To be the community of Christ, is our way of communicating to one another and the 

world that we support one another and that we live into the tenants of our faith.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Luke/St. Paulôs  

Food Kitchen  

Tuesday, October 15th  

 

 

 Childrenôs Worship 

Sundays, 10:15 AM 

 

 

Fall Bible Study 

Wednesdays, 3:30 PM  

  through November  13th 

 

 

 

 

 

 News from the Hill  
Rev. Amanda Ostrove, Pastor                OCTOBER  2019          E-Mail:  CChurchEaston@gmail.com 
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Board and Committee Reports 

 DEACONS 

Church School Kickoff Sunday took place on September 8.  Supported by the Deacons, Rev. Amanda 
and the Christian Ed Committee are focusing on a program for the Church School children to have 
greater participation in outreach missions and worship services. 

KEEP IN MIND: 

Adult Bible Study: (weekly, Wednesdays at 3:30); this seasons study is the Book of Kings II. 

Upcoming important and Holiday events:  Clergy Appreciation Day, Traditional Harvest Dinner, 
Hanging of the Greens, Advent activities, Joel Barlow Christmas Carol sing-along, Christmas Eve 
candle light worship-to name a few. 

Next Deacons meetings:  11-3-2019 and 12-1-2019 @ approximately 11:30 AM in the Bishop Room. 
You are welcome to join us at a meeting to keep up to date for ongoing events and decisions.  Deacon 
meeting minutes are available to all by contacting the office (203-261-2527), Nathalie Taranto     
(203-268-7441) or Rev. Amanda. 

 

 

 

FACILITIES 

Pat and Tom have begun cleaning up some old flotsam and jetsam around the old church building, starting 
with some old doors leaning against the back of the sanctuary and in the furnace room of the old academy 
building. 
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The moment you wake up each morning, all your wishes and hopes for the day rush at you like wild animals.  And the 

first job each morning consists of shoving it all back, in listening to that other voice, taking that other point of view, 

letting that other, larger, stronger, quitter life come flowing in. 

-C.S. Lewis, aŜǊŜ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴƛǘȅ 
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Fall Bible Study 

Our Fall Bible study continues on Wednesdays at 3:30 PM in the Bishop Room. All people are invited to 

join us. We are studying 2 Kings. Join us for one session or come for all. It is a 9 week course which will run 

through November 13th.  All you need is a Bible, notebook, and pencil. If you need help with any of these  

supplies, please  speak to Rev. Amanda.  

Childrenôs Worship and Education 

Childrenôs worship and education started on September 8th. Children attend worship with their 

families in the church until after the childrenôs talk and then go over for childrenôs worship in the 

fellowship hall. 

Any child is welcome to join us for Childrenôs Worship on a Sunday morning.  

This Yearôs Sunday School Teacher: Connie Wing with Sara Scoran serving as a substitute. 

 

Board and Committee Reports 

 TAC Turnaround Committee 

TAC is working with the deacons on our sermon series for the fall. They have discussed potential 

project and training opportunities. We did a guided meditation session on September 28th in the 

church sanctuary and it was well received by those who attended. We hope to do another one soon. 

TAC would also like to ask people to keep in mind our upcoming events. Cookie Walk on December 

7th - we will need volunteers to begin baking as soon as possible. Sign up will be available this 

month. And our annual Harvest Dinner will be on November 23rd. Please remember to join us for 

worship on October 13th as we will be assembling the backpacks for Project Sunshine.                           

We welcome anyone to join us for a meeting and to share ideas for ways to be more welcoming to 

potential new members. 

Ways to Support our Turnaround Process  

Ý Regular church attendance and giving 

Ý Inviting friends, family, and neighbors to join us on Sunday mornings 

Ý Support our many outreach projects 

Ý Sharing ideas for church growth, fellowship, education, and finance 

Ý Volunteering to sit on committees 
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Boards and Committee Reports 

 

 4th Annual Cookie Walk!  Preparations are beginning!   

  Saturday, December 7th  

Weõre looking for bakers who can make some delicious cookies for us to offer.             

If you like to bake or know someone who does, please consider sharing your 

talent this holiday season. Keep your eye on your email because we will start 

asking people to begin baking this month. A sign up sheet will be in the 

church hall soon.   

Thanksgiving Baskets for Covenant to Care   

Jorge Ball, our adopted social worker, has provided us with names of families who are in need of help to   

provide a dinner for Thanksgiving.  We provide òbasketsó of non-perishables and a gift card for          

perishable needs.  A sign up sheet will be available for providing food and/or gift cards. Extras are      

always welcome! The sign up sheet can be found in the church hall.  

Baskets are due in the church hall by Sunday, November 24th. 
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Board of Christian Outreach 

Merton House  

We continue to collect sample or travel sized toiletries for Merton House.  Please drop them off         

anytime and place them in the basket at the entrance to the church hall.           
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Boards and Committee Reports 

The St. Luke/St. Paulôs Next St. Luke/St. Paulôs Food Kitchen — Menu for October 15th 

 Chicken—any style—or your specialty.  Starches, Vegetables, Salad, Fruit, Desserts 
 

Please see the sign up sheet in the church hall or call the church office or email during the week. 

For questions or to make monetary donations towards miscellaneous items, please contact the office.   

 

We could always use more volunteers to transport and serve.  Please note that we will not be meeting at the 

church until 4:15 PM on Food Kitchen Tuesdays. 
 

Food may be dropped off and put in the freezer or refrigerator ahead of time. Please mark that it is for the 

Soup Kitchen. Paper /pens/tape are next to the refr igerator . 
  

On the day of the soup kitchen, food should be fully defrosted and delivered to the church hall by 3:30 PM.   

Volunteers are asked to arrive by 4 PM to help load cars.  We will carpool to St. Luke's/St. Paul's in  

Bridgeport, leaving Easton church hall at 4:15 PM. Volunteers will return by 6:30-6:45 PM. 
  

Thanks to our cooks, bakers and shoppers:   Sara Scoran, Connie Wing, Sara Trup, Claudia Nielsen, Su-

zanne Lovejoy, Sue Farmer, Steve & Pat Glaser, Susan March, Caren Laskay, Rev. Amanda Ostrove 
 

Thanks to our preppers, transporters and servers:  Connie Wing, Sue Famer, Lucas Farmer 

 

 

St. Luke/St. Paulôs Food Pantry  

Non-perishable food is collected on the First Sunday of the month, when we share Communion and  remember those in 

need of experiencing Godôs abundance.   They are delivered the day of the food  kitchen and can be dropped off at the Old 

Academy building during the month.  
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At the general synod meeting in June, the proposed merging of the CT, RI and MA              

conferences was officially approved.  Now the three conferences begin the process of figuring 

out the specifics of what that will look like.  

For more information on CT UCC activities and the Connecticut Conference Special meeting,  

check the website at:   https://www.ctucc.org/  

UCC and CT UCC  

 

News from the Senior Center  

Flu clinics will be held on October 16th and 24th from 7:00 am —11:00 am at the Easton 

Senior Center. Please call 203-268-1145 to schedule an appointment. 

 

News from the Community 

άEven if I knew that tomorrow the world would go to pieces,έ Martin Luther reportedly said, άI would still plant my apple tree.έ 

Instead of constantly despairing about this broken-down world, we can remain determined to serve God and our neighbors, 

planting seeds of life and hope in the process.  

https://www.ctucc.org/
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Please join us in celebrating these upcoming Baptisms 

 

October 6th  10:00 am – Luke Senter 

 

October 27th 10:00 am –  Riley Krosko 

SPECIAL DATES 

World Communion Sunday, October 6th, 2019 

 

 

 

Reformation Sunday, October 27th, 2019 

 

 

 

 

News from the Community 

Please keep in your prayers the Fabso family on the death of Joan Fabso.  

We pray for Godôs blessings and peace for the family.  
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Outreach Project Planned for October 13th : Sending Sunshine 

 

We are working with an organization called Project Sunshine this September. Project Sunshine 
helps pediatric patients feel and act like kids. Over 3 million children are hospitalized each year 
in the United States. That means the lives – and childhoods – of 3 million kids are disrupted 
each year, too. Through creative, recreational, and educational activities delivered in medical 
settings by trained volunteers, Project Sunshine works to ensure that all children have access 
to their childhoods regardless of their health conditions. By reaching out to these children, 
patients are empowered. Families are comforted. Volunteers are inspired. This organization 
provides many different ways to have an impact on these childrenôs lives from volunteering 
directly with the children during their sometimes very long treatments to Sending Sunshine. 
We will be sending sunshine. This means that we will be getting medically approved supplies 
to assemble backpacks with creative activities for the children to use during their times of 
hospitalization. This allows them to maintain their sense of  childhood. To do this, we will be 
needing donations. Your donations provide us with the materials and shipping to and from 
the church. 
 
¶ Our Goal for donations is $1600. That breaks down to $40 per backpack for 40 backpacks  

 
¶ The more donation we get the more lives we can touch 

 
¶ Donations can be sent directly to the church by check with Project Sunshine                                

in the memo line 
  

 Congregational Service Project 

And whoever welcomes one such child in my name welcomes me.  

Matthew  18:5 
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Altar Flower and Coffee Hour Hosting for 2019 and 2020 

 

Hosting a Coffee Hour   is also a wonderful way to celebrate a special occasion.   

¶ Why: Celebrating a special day with your church family, to welcome people to a moment of  

fellowship.  

¶ How: Call the church office or send an email if you would like to be on our rotation to host  

Coffee Hour or would like to just do a special date.  

If you would like to participate in worship by doing the offering or hosting coffee hour, please call a 

member of the Board of Deacons or call or email the church office. If you are unable to serve as     

assigned, please contact the church office.   

Serving Schedule 

November Welcoming and Confirming Deacon — Nathalie Taranto 

  Offering Collectors/Counters Coffee Hour 

November 3 Leon March N. Taranto  / C. Partridge Jon Stock 

November 10 P. McCarty / N. Taranto  D. Colonnese / M. Perkins Need Volunteer 

November 17 D. Colonnese / T. Linley The Glasers D. Colonnese 

November 24 S. Lovejoy / N. Taranto The Twomblys  S. Lovejoy 

October Welcoming and Confirming Deacon  —  Jon Stock 

  Offering Collectors/Counters Coffee Hour 

October 6 Leon March N. Taranto   M. Klar / R. Senter 

October 13 P. McCarty / N. Taranto  D. Colonnese  Taranto/ Constable 

October 20   D. Colonnese / T. Linley The Glasers   D. Colonnese 

October 27  S. Lovejoy / N. Taranto  The Twomblys  S. Lovejoy 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  

 
 1 2 

 

 

 

3:00 PM 

Bible Study 

3 4 5 

6 
10 AM Worship 

     w/Communion 

11 AM Coffee Hour 

11:30 Deacon’s         

          Meeting 

Baptism 

 

COVE 

7 8 9 

 

 

3:30 PM 

Bible Study 

10 11 12 

13 
10 AM Worship 

     Children’s Church 

11 AM Coffee Hour 

 

Project Sunshine 

14 

 
 

15 

Food Kitchen 

4:00 

16 

 

 

3:30 PM 

Bible Study 

17 18 19 

20 
10 AM Worship 

      Children’s Church 

11 AM Coffee Hour 

 

COVE 

21 

 

 

22 23 

 

 

3:30 PM 

Bible Study 

24 25 26 

27 
10 AM Worship 

      Children’s Church 

11 AM Coffee Hour 

11:30 TAC Meeting 

Baptism 

                                

28 29 30 

 

 

3:30 PM 

Bible Study 

31 

 
Halloween  

  

October 2019  

Office Closed 
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November 2019  
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 

   1 2 

 

 

3 
10 AM Worship 

     w/Communion 

11 AM Coffee Hour 

11:30 Deacon’s         

          Meeting 

 

 

 

4 5 

10AM  

Outreach  

Meeting 

6 

 

 

3:30 PM 

Bible Study 

7 8 9 

10 
10 AM Worship 

     Children’s Church 

11 AM Coffee Hour 

 

COVE 

11 12 

 

13 

 

 

3:30 PM 

Bible Study 

14 15 16 

17 
10 AM Worship 

      Children’s Church 

11 AM Coffee Hour 

 

 

18 19 

Food Kitchen 

4:00 

20 

 

 

 

21 22 23 
4:30 Social 

Hour,  

5:30 Dinner  

24 
10 AM Worship 

     Children’s Church 

11 AM Coffee Hour 

11:30 TAC Meeting 

 

Baskets due 

 

COVE 

25 26 

National Cake 

Day 

 

27 28 

 

Thanksgiving 

 

Office Closed 

29 30 
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THE CONGREGATIONAL 
CHURCH OF EASTON 
Westport Road at Center Road 
P.O. Box 37 
Easton, CT  06612-0037 

 


